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CLUB MEETING  
 
Meetings of the Canberra Antique and Classic Motor Club are usually held 
on the second Tuesday of each month.     
  
Next General Meeting Tuesday 14th June 2022  at 8.00 pm 
 ACT Bridge Club (room to the right) 
 Duff Place, Deakin 
 
Guest speaker will be Brian McLachlan from Phillip Head Services.   Wear 
your name badge as there will be a lucky door prize and prize based on 
the May run.   Bring along $2 for the raffle.    No supper as the top kitchen 
is still closed and we do not have a Supper Co-ordinator.   
 

   
EVENTS 

 
Club runs are held each month, usually the Sunday after the general 
meeting.  Our June run is to  Hooley Solar Farm installation and Michelago 
Station.   Please see the centre pages for details of outings. 

 

CUSTODIAN OF THE CLUB’S VEHICLE TRAILER 
 

  Bob Alexander rjacgs@hotmail.com 
 0417 880 064  6235 5845 (H) 

 
Vehicle Trailer: To maintain the trailer in good condition, members using 
it are required to make a contribution to upkeep.  
 
The contribution is $20 for each use plus $10 per 100 km or part thereof. 
Any damage incurred during use MUST be paid for by the member.  Please 
present proof of financial membership of this Club to the custodian when 
collecting the trailer.  Members are responsible for compliance with all 
road regulations.    
 

THE COLONIAL 
 

It is still possible to get your Colonial by email and avoid paying the $20 
extra for a printed and posted copy.  Just email Helen  
editor@cacmc.org.au  and cc  membership@cacmc.org.au  and Richard will 
take you off the labels list.    
 
 

Cut-off for JULY Colonial -  24th June 2022. 
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EDITOR’S PAGE 
 
Thank you to those who provided articles and photos for this month.    
Always after restoration stories or stories about recent cars you have 
acquired.   There was a lot of extra curricula activity this last month– the 
Gracelands exhibition, the Mundi Mundi Bash, the Seniors Expo and while in 
Bathurst I spotted the Toets at a Packard rally.  Haven’t had a report on 
Wamboin but heard they stopped counting at 400 cars. 
 
Week Day Social Lunches 
Friday 3rd June 2022   and every first Friday 
Southern Cross Bistro, Woden  Table 405 
12 people @ 12 noon 
 
NO RUN ON THE THIRD FRIDAY OF JUNE. 
Graham Bigg can no longer do the Retreads bookings.  So until we get 
another member to take this over there will be no third Friday lunch runs.  
The first Friday lunches will continue. 
 
Keep Well 
To all those members battling ill health, please get well soon.   Please 
contact the Secretary and let him know of any member not well, or having a 
special birthday or about the death of any member.   Thinking of Billy de 
Graaf  as he battles ill health.  
I didn’t end up with Covid—it just seemed to be exhaustion from doing too 
much.  Hope everyone else who has had it is recovering well.  
 
Suppers after the meetings 
We will need a new organiser for suppers when we can have them as Gail 
Boate is no longer able to do this.   Please talk to Gail about what has to be 
done  6297 9360.   Members contribute and you can buy what is needed 
from these funds.   
 
Membership Fees 
Your membership is due by the end of this month to keep your concessional 
registration legal.  For those on email, your renewal notice went out early 
May and for those who get their Colonial by Australia Post, it is included in 
this issue. 
 
Electric Vehicles 
For those missed the talk at the May meeting, I have included contacts 
points from their brochure, on the inside front cover. 
 
I hope it is fine for Sunday 19th for our trip to see Ian’s solar array.  I get 
free electricity with just the few panels I have on my roof.  Anyone thinking 
about rooftop panels should look into the interest free loan available. 
Cheers, Helen 
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Draft Minutes of General Meeting  -  10 May 2022 
 
Attendance 
Members      49 
Visitors           - 
Apologies       5 
 
Welcome 
President Graham Waite welcomed members and new members to the May 
meeting and commented that it was good to see so many new members in 
attendance. 
 
Guest Speakers 
Vice President Joe Micallef introduced Warwick Cathro and Peter from the 
Electric Vehicle Association (ACT) who gave an interesting and informative 
talk on electric vehicles.   
 
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the April 2022 General meeting were confirmed without 
amendment.     Moved Graham Gittins  Seconded Graham Waite   Carried 
 
Correspondence David Fox  
IN (Via PO Box or mail) 
Newsletters from Chrysler, Wollongong (2), Milton Ulladulla, Gundagai,  
Cowra, Young 
CBA Statement 
2 X Stroke Newsletters 
Membership Renewals 

Nathan Thompson 
In Via Email 
Magazines via email 

MPHVC Sidelights May 
Retroautos April 
Orange 
Wagga 

Membership Applications 
Lachlan Gallagher #947 – 1989 Toyota Celica 
Evan Kaufline #948 -1966 Holden HR 
Warren (Wazza) Carne #949 -1974 International D1310.  

 Other Emails 
Monthly Financial Statement -April 
NB re 1940’s Ferris car radio for sale at AuctionBarn 
Lisa Mulvig French Car Club of Canberra looking for organiser for Battle 

of Waterloo 
Council Carbon Offset payments 
Graeme Evans re World’s Oldest Car 
Bungendore RnR 50’s Diner trip 24th April 



The Colonial                              June 2022                  

8 

KidsFix Motors Expo invitation 9th August Nowra 
Canberra Bridge Club Invoice for 3 months 
Brian O’Donnell for Trip to Mid North Coast starting 1 Sept. 
Roger Amos  advising that Council has decided on Wheels 2023 Sunday 19th 
Feb 2023 
Rotary Club of Tuggeranong inviting Car Clubs to attend Lanyon Markets 
Queanbeyan Council re refund for Showground. 
Seniors Expo EPIC 26th May has spaces for CACMC members. 
OUT 
Information Officer re Geoff Davidson selling 1924 Dodge. 
President referring Che Baker to ACT Electric Vehicle Association. 
President to ACT Council of Motor Clubs re production of documentary. 
President to Che Baker re nonparticipation in Delorean EV Documentary. 
President Formal request to book QBN Showground for Wheels 23.  
Moved David Fox   Seconded Peter Hoskin    Carried 

 
Reports 
President Graham Waite 
Congratulated Graham Gittins on the organisation of the Elvis Presley at 
Graceland’s exhibition in Bendigo tour.  
Seniors Expo space for 10-12 vehicles for display on Thursday 26 May at EP-
IC. The organisers have given booth space inside the pavilion for a club dis-
play. 
 
Vice President Joe Micallef 
June speaker will be Brian McLachlan from Phillip Head Services 
 
Door prize – Ray Gallagher 
Last Run – Dino Benedetti  
 
Treasurer Gerry Walker 
Wheels account finished up $120 in the red due to advertising costs and line 
marking costs.     Current account $45, 664:07 
There is information on the front desk about the September rally being or-
ganised by Brian O’Donnell  
Moved Gerry Walker   Seconded Bob Judd     Carried 
 
Editor:    Absent in isolation. 
 All okay for next issue. 
 
Events Director Richard Thwaites 
Thirty members attended the Bungendore run.  
May15 National Motoring Heritage Day run will start on the top of Red Hill 
and travel through the populated areas of Canberra, finishing up at the 
Ainslie Football Club for the annual trophy presentation luncheon.  
Need number not later than Friday 13 May.  
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June 20 run to Ian Hooley’s property at Michelago to view his solar power 
installation.    Meet at the Williamsdale lay by.  
There is about 5 kilometres of gravel road to travel to Ian’s property..  
Bring own lunch or purchase from the Michelago store, bring chairs and  
tables for lunch on the railway station platform. 
 
Raffle #2 John Borg 
 
Registrar Bob Alexander  
Twenty inspections for the period.  
 
Librarian Alan Boate  
All Good 
 
Membership Richard Thwaites 
Vehicle updates are being received.  
 
Shop Manager 
Usual merchandise for sale  
 
Information Officer Bob Garrett 
Tuggeranong Markets at the Vikings Lanyon Club have invited members  to 
show cars at the market day for a display, 1pm to 4pm on Sunday 12th June.  
Five members expressed interest in attending. 
 
Council Delegate Roger Amos 
Council Meeting April 2022.  Vice President chaired meeting.  
Reported on ACMC meeting. NSW Govt will update some responsibilities of 
Clubs when signing forms re Concessional registration. 
Letter received from ACT Govt re Concessional Registration. 
CACMC requested to book QBN Showground for WHEELS 23 on Sunday 19th 
Feb 2023.  
Council recognised Chic Henry by sending a Sympathy Card to his family. 
 
Publishing Committee Dave Byers 
All Good 
 
Webmaster Richard Thwaites 
All Good 
 
Rally Business 
Chris Berry  mentioned that Brian O’Donnell was organising a tour of the NSW 
Mid North Coast to attend a rally in September 2022. People interested 
should contact Brian  direct.  
 
Graham Gittins advised that since the success of the Elvis Presley at 
Gracelands tour to Bendigo.  He was seeking expressions of interest from 
members for a tour of the Silo Art Trail in southern NSW and Victoria for 
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March/April 2023, names to him if interested.  
 

General Business 
Ray Gallagher 
presented the bound copy of the year’s Colonial.   
Guy Langford is helping organise the Battle of Waterloo on 19 June at the 
Spanish Australian Club Narrabundah.  
Alec McKernan  -  The Goodwin Village market day was a great success with 
14 vehicles on display and $15000 raised.  
David Fox   -  A number of magazines on the table 
 
Graham Waite   -  A selection of tools for sale on the table 
Also a garage building for sale 
 
Meeting Closed  at 9.24pm 
Graham Gittins 
Minute Secretary 
    

 

 

Speakers at May meet-
ing on electric vehicles 
with Vice President 
and President. 
   
   
   
   
   
   

 

 

Thanks to Ray Gallagher for organiz-
ing the bound volume of Colonials 
from June 2021, Volume 54. 
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Wheels Thank You dinner 2022 
 
The second Wheels Thank you dinner hosted by Council President Richard 
Jackson was held in the Kangaroo Football Club Queanbeyan on Friday 20 
May 2022.  
 
Seventeen car club members attended the dinner and witnessed two people 
received their Certificate of Appreciation awards.  
 
Bob Alexander, from the Canberra Antique and Classic Motor Club for his 
leadership role in organising the Wheels charity day event at the Queanbeyan 
Showground. and Steven Farmer from Shannons Insurance for his sponsor-
ship and support of car club events.  
 
Both worthy recipients of the award.  

 
 
 
 
Bob Alexander receiving 
his Certificate of Apprecia-
tion rom Council of ACT 
Motor Club President Rich-
ard Jackson 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Steve Farmer from Shannons 
Insurance receiving his 
Certificate of Appreciation 
for Shannons long sponsor-
ship of the Wheels annual 
charity display day. 
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PRESENTATION OF VEHICLE AWARDS FOR 2022  AS JUDGED 
AT WHEELS IN MARCH 2022 

Best English Marque 1979 Bristol 603 Peter Hoskin 

Ross Everitt Best  
American Marque 1939 Buick Business Coupe   Phil & Fay Cancillier 
 
Bill Amies Mechanical 
Excellence Award 1957 Ford Thunderbird   Darron & Janelle  
 Convertible Kavanagh 
 
Mal Mason Vehicle 
Of the Year 1969 Holden Monaro GTS Adam Kaufhold 
 
Restoration of the Year 
Pre 1945 1929 Buick Convertible CoupeCharlie Adams 
 
Restoration of the Year  
Post 1945 1982 Morgan Plus 8 Terry & Janet Werner 
 

 
 
Best English Marque 
Peter Hoskin receiving his award 
from Bob Alexander 
 
 
Cancillier award still to be pre-
sented. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  Hoskin Bristol. 
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Bill Amies Mechanical Excellence 
1957 Ford Thunderbird  
Convertible 
Darron and Janelle Kavanagh. 
 
Darron was away working so 
Janelle accepted the award 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Restoration of the Year  
Pre 1945 
1929 Buick Convertible Coupe 
 
 

 
 
 
Charlie Adams accepting the 
award 
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Restoration of the Year 
Post 1945 
 
1982 Morgan Plus 8 
 
 

Terry & Janet Werner 
accepting the award 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Still to be collected 
Best American Marque 
Phil and Fay Cancillier 
 

 

 

 
Still to be collected 
Mal Mason Vehicle of the Year 
1969 Holden Monaro GTS 
Adam Kaufhold 
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NATIONAL MOTORING HERIATGE  DAY RUN  
Check out video made by Geoff Hall 
 
https://youtu.be/KUW04mZSI20 
 
A mixture of shots from me and Angela Murphy in the Rover 
And some pics 
Also in my Fiats we’re…the whole family…. 
Fiat 1500 - Jessica Hall, Juliet Hall  and Momo the dog  
Fiat  500.  Geoff Hall and Sophie Ray Hall 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Just one picture from Geoff’s video 
 
His Fiat looks just right by the old  
Buildings in Civic 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A table of members at the Ainslie Club 
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NATIONAL MOTORING HERITAGE DAY—15TH MAY 2022 
 
Lots of members braved the weather to 
meet on the top of Red Hill 
 
John, Richard, Chris and Gerry. 
 
 
Craig and Angela Murphy 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Murphy’s 1949 Rover 
 
 
Brett Robinson brought his  
1977 Holden Premier 
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Club Historic vehicles on Heritage Day run 15th May 
 
Guy Langford  ‘32 Triumph Scorpion 
Craig & Angela Murphy ‘49 Rover 75 P3 
Charlie Adams  ‘50 Studebaker Champion 
Jessica Hall   ‘63 Fiat 1500 
Chris & Irene Berry  ‘64 Humber Vogue wagon 
Geoff Hall   ‘65 Fiat 500 
John Senior   ‘67 Humber Super Snipe 
Howard Taylor  ‘70 MGB 
Lee Gaynor   ‘75 Chrysler VK Charger 
Brett Robinson  ‘77 Holden Premier 
Peter Hoskin   ‘79 Bristol 603Bristol 
Michael & Anne Toole ‘79 Holden VB Commodore 
Joe Micallef   ‘80 Honda Prelude 
 
Members in Moderns 
 
Graham & Heather Gittins,  Richard & Dilber Thwaites, Gerry & Kay Walker, 
Bob & Helen Alexander, Graham Waite, Terry & Janet Werner, Helen Phillips, 
Janelle Kavanagh, John & Helen Furlan, Michael Catanzariti. 
 
 
 
Not often we get Graham Gittins in a 
photo. 
 
 
 
 

 
Harold, Charlie and John 



The Colonial                              June 2022                  

18 

CACMC EVENTS CANDAR—2022 

 
Sunday 19th June -  Visit to Hooley Solar Farm installation and Michelago 
Station. 

10:00 for 10:30 departure.  
Meet at Williamsdale layby on the Monaro Highway 
 
10:45  arrive at 'Woodburn Rise', 40 Kelly Road, Michelago, to inspect and 
discuss the 'Hooley Rural Estate Solar Farm'.   
 
11:45  head down to Michelago Village Store to purchase lunch as required 
and go to the old railway station with folding chairs etc. to eat and chat 'til 
ready to leave. 
 
Contact: Ian Hooley  email:  hooley@grapevine.com.au  
or phone:    0438 466 539 
 
Sunday 17thJuly 
 
Yass via Mountain Creek Road.  Hope to catch some of the early wattle 
blooms, leaving by Uriarra Road, Fairlight Road, Mountain Creek Road, Wee 
Japer Road to Yass.  If conditions allow, aiming for a picnic by the river at 
Yass.  Details to be confirmed. 
 
Contact Richard Thwaites 0414 241 079 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New in the Club David and Sally Green’s Chev Impala 

DATE CONTACT DETAILS 
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EXTRA RUNS AND SWAP MEETS—2022-23 

   DATE CONTACT DETAILS 

10-13 June Phil Hoey 
0418 673 186 

June Rally and Vehicle Display day 12 June 
12 pm—3 pm, The Range Function Centre, 
Copland St, Wagga Wagga 

19 June Guy Langford 
0403 526 976 

Battle of Waterloo at the Spanish Australian 
Club, 5 Narupai Place, Narrabundah 
 

15-17 July  CHACA Swap Meet at Wagga Wagga 
Showground 

20 Aug Mal or Lin 
0409 985 890 

South West Clubs get-together at 
Cootamundra Airport car park.  Historic bus 
tour of town.  Lunch available for purchase 

4 Sept Barry & Lynn 
0488 421 976 
Or  
0488 421 282 

29th Father’s Day Swap Meet at 
Cootamundra Showground.  Buyers enter 
Bertong Street or top gate on Pinkerton 
Road.  Entry $5 

11-17 Sep  Model A National Meet in Goulburn 

25 Sep-2 
Oct 

 16th National Chrysler Rally, Wangaratta 
www.chryslerclubvic.org.au/nationals 

4-7 Oct  Parkes Antique Motor Club 50 years of 
Parkes Motor Museum 

13-20 Nov Craig Keogh 
Is  going 

9th National R & S Reunion—60 years 
downunder organised by R  & S Valiant Car 
Club of Victoria, based in Warragul 
https://www.shannons.com.au/club/carclubs/r-s-
chrysler-valiant-car-club-of-victoria/news/9th-
national-r-s-reunion-november-2022-60-years-
downunder/ 

19 Feb 23  Shannons Wheels at Qbn Showground 

12 June  Rotary Tuggeranong Markets—small display 
of our cars at the markets in the Vikings 
Lanyon carpark from 1.00 pm to 4.00 pm. 
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Trip to Bendigo to view the Elvis Presley at 
Gracelands exhibition 

A total of 14 people mustered at the Dinosaur Museum on the Barton High-
way to set off for Bendigo to view the Elvis Presley at Gracelands exhibition 
being staged at the Bendigo Art Gallery.  

First overnight stop was Corowa  where a courtesy bus was arranged to take 
us to the Corowa Golf Club for dinner.  

Second day transport stage took us straight to Bendigo for three nights.  

Day three was to the Bendigo Art Gallery where we joined a queue of people 
to enter the exhibition.  

The exhibition contained all kinds of Elvis memorabilia from his Holy Bible to 
his MG A and Harley Davidson motor bike.  

The clothes he wore in his more than 20 movies and his stage performance 
jump suits were on display. Excerpts from some of his movies were screened 
in a theatrette. 

However, there was nothing of his later life.  

We all enjoyed the exhibition and some of us then adjourned to the iconic 
Shamrock Hotel for lunch, sad to say the hotel is suffering from a lack of ten-
der loving care. 

Thursday was a free day to do what ever took our fancy. the Gittins decided 
to travel to Maldon and Castlemaine. At Maldon we stopped at a café where 
we order lemon tarts, they were to die for, and at a Castlemaine café we, to-
gether with the other patrons ordered the soup of the day which was deli-
cious.  

Grahame Crocket and Sue Davis took the opportunity to visit the Central 
Debra Mine  and spent some time underground. Others took the opportunity 
to do some retail therapy.  

That night we accompanied Wayne and Sandra Smith to a local Chinese res-
taurant where we were met by friendly staff and a delightful meal.  

Joe and Liz Micallef travelled to  Woodend to catch up with their Melbourne 
based son for dinner.  

Friday saw us waving goodbye to Bendigo and heading to Shepparton on the 
way home. At Shepparton we visited the MOVE- Museum of Vehicle Evolution. 

A large display area featuring local enthusiasts’ vehicles, all on loan to the 
museum, which allows the museum to regularly refresh the exhibits. The day 
we visited the spotlight display was on Porsche cars.  

A display of heavy vehicles, pre 1900 push bikes, and a display of Furphy 
water carts complete the display.  
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A special exhibition space featured 200 years of Australian fashion which was 
a big draw card for the ladies. If ever you are in the Shepparton area do not 
go past the MOVE you will not be disappointed. 

We all reached home in Canberra without incident.  

The week allowed sufficient time for people to do their own thing and then to 
catch up at happy hour.  

The weather was kind to us – no rain but cold morning and evenings.  

Next trip is in the planning stages to view the Silo art in Victoria in March/ 
April 2023. If interested, contact Graham Gittins gittins@iinet.net.au  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Selection of clothes Elviss worte in 
movies and on stage. 

 

Elvis Presley MG A on display 

The touring group 
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 Bendigo trip—visit to MOVE at Shepparton 

 

Oldest car on display 

1919 Austin 

 

 

Oldest truck— 1927 Chevrolet 

 

 

An American Cord car 

 

Selection of Porsche cars, the  
Spotlight display 

 

Fashion through the ages at MOVE 
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Expressions of Interest Mid North Coast trip 

 
If there is enough interest from members I would like to organise a 9 or 10 
day trip to the mid north coast of NSW based around Nambucca Heads. 
 
A draft outline of the possible trip is: 
 
Dept Canberra 
Thur 1 Sept, travel to Port Stephens/ Newcastle area for overnight. Optional 
visit to Air Force Museum 
 
2 Sept. Fri 
Travel to Nambucca Heads for overnight. Optional visit to Motorcycle Muse-
um Nabiac. Suggested accommodation White Albatross cabins. ( located adja-
cent to the breakwater and in walking distance of the town.) 
 
3 Sept Sat,  
Rusty Iron Rally Macksville  (The biggest tractor, stationary engine and ma-
chinery event in the Southern hemisphere.) Overnight Nambucca.  
 
 Sun.4, Mon. 5, Mon 6. Overnight Nambucca. 
 
Visit some of the many local attractions which include: 
 
Lookouts and beaches, South West Rocks and Smokey Cape Lighthouse, 
Frank Partridge Museum Bowraville, Slim Dusty Centre, Historic Museum 
Bowraville, the trendy town Bellingen, the Promised Land loop, Coffs Harbour, 
the  Buffalo Farm Eungai, The Pub with no Beer at Taylors Arm, a visit to on 
old dairy farm at Macksville. 
 
7 Sept. Wed.. 
Dept Nambucca for Armidale via Waterfall way,  at Dorrigo view old steam 
train engines  and Dangar Falls on the way to Ebor Falls. Lunch Ebor Cafe. 
Visit waterfalls at Hillgrove and Metz gorge. Visit Hillgrove (semi  ghost town) 
Overnight Armidale. 
 
8 Sept. Thur. 
Dept Armidale , travel to Coonabarabran via Walcha.  
Overnight Coonabarabran. 
 
9 Sept. Fri. 
Return to Canberra, several options available. ( direct or overnight  at  inter-
mediate town) 
 
If you are interested in taking part in this tour, please contact Brian 
O'Donnell email at brianfodonnell@hotmail.com  or mobile 0414258669 
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Mundi Mundi Bash    

Ken and Judy Herne and Michael and Anne Toole departed Canberra on Easter 
Saturday 2022 heading towards Silverton for the inaugural 2021 Mundi Mun-
di bash that was delayed for 12 months because of Covid. 
 
The Broken Hill Mundi Mundi Bash, Australia’s newest outback music festival 
was set on the stunning red dirt of the Mundi Mundi Plains with the beautiful 
Barrier Ranges as a backdrop. 
 
It had a stellar line up of Australian rock legends headlined by Paul Kelly, 
John Williamson, Russell Morris, Glen Shorrock,  Kate Cebrano, Dragon and 
many others and was located close to the historic Broken Hill region which 
has so much to offer those looking for history, outback adventure, natural 
beauty, arts and more. 
 
Forbes was our first stop, then Cobar and then into Broken Hill for two nights 
camping at the race course, and it rained, where we teamed up with John Tib-
ben a friend of Ken’s. 
 
Wednesday morning we departed early and arrived at the Mundi Mundi plains 
and were allocated a camping spot. We were lucky as we only had to wait in 
the queue for 30 minutes, but we found out that with the rain delays there 
was a 5 hours wait in the queue for campsite allocation on Tuesday. There 
were 9000 people at the concert and they arrived over 3 days. 
 
We set up camp and had a leisurely day settling in as the concert started on 
Thursday. From Thursday to Saturday we were entertained by Australian mu-
sic royalty from 2 pm to 8 pm each day. 
 
Sunday was a day of rest. We decided not to join the 8,000 people in 4,000 
caravans trying to depart early to beat the rush. We had decided to camp an 
extra day to make the dawn service on Monday morning, after which we de-
parted Mundi Mundi. Anne and I heading to Queensland to visit relatives and 
Ken and Judy heading to South Australia, and then to continue on their jour-
ney around Australia that was cancelled in 2020 because of Covid. 
 
At the camp site you had to be self-contained as there was no water, no elec-
tricity, and no alcohol for sale so you had to bring your own. Luckily both 
Ken’s and our van are solar powered and both are able to carry enough water 
(and alcohol) to provide us with a comfortable campsite. And yes, I was able 
to shower (very quickly) each day. I now know that 140 litres of water will 
sustain Anne and I over 6 days (5 nights) in cleanliness as well as providing 
washing up water and drinking water.  
 
In summary, a three day concert rocking the plains west of broken hill with 
top quality artists.  
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Was it worth the hassle of driving all that distance, camping in the bush and 
then driving home again? – Certainly.  
 
Would I go again? – Definitely. 
www.mundimundibash.com.au 
 
Michael Toole 
 
 

Tooles vintage caravan at 
Cobar. 
 
 
 
 
The Herne’s vintage van set 
up at Mundi Mundi. 
 
 
The ladies rugged up for the 
cold at a concert.  I love the 
barrows for carting your 
things around. 
 
See inside back cover for two 
more photos. 
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The Club puts on a display at Seniors Expo 
 
The Council of the Aging (COTA) Seniors Expo was conducted at EPIC on 
Thursday 26 May.  
 
The Club was invited to display members cars and 12 members answered the 
call with a wide range of vehicles on display.   The Club was also invited to 
provide a stall inside the Coorong building which was staffed by Joe Micallef, 
Graham Gittins, Roger Amos and Graham Waite. 
 
The Expo attracts senior citizens from in and around Canberra, Goulburn, 
Yass, Cooma, Southern Highlands, and the South Coast. 
 
The Expo brings together organisations, and community groups to show 
what they offer to senior citizens- and included:   the Australian Federal Po-
lice and seniors’ safety, mobility companies with a range of the mobile bat-
tery-operated chairs, Canberra Bonzi Club with their miniature trees and 
plants, were just a sample of the more than 200 stalls.   Don’t forget the two 
miniature railways and the various entertainment groups  and the travel 
companies, the wandering robots and I found the COTA Insurance stall very 
helpful.   They do offer some cover for Covid for travellers. Ed. 
 
A passing parade of people kept Joe busy answering questions about the club 
and members vehicles.   The Club stall was decorated with a range of images 
of club events, members vehicles, membership application forms, a club bro-
chure, and back copies of the Colonial magazine.  
 
While out in the car park the club  vehicles attracted the attention of people 
arriving taking photographs and chatting to the vehicle owners.  
Club members who attended were: 
 
Ray Gallagher, Michael and Vanda Catanzariti, Michael, and Ann Toole 
Joe Micallef, Graham Gittins, Scott Molloy, Graham Waite, Graham Bigg, Dino 
Benedetti, Paul Flint, Charlie Adams, Dave Byers and Roger Amos.  
 
Thanks Graham Gittins 
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Roger taking a turn at our display table 
with Joe 

 

 

 

 

 

Good to see the Bolwell out. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Graham, Ray, Michael and Anne 
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FOR SALE 

Had a mild stroke last year and have to clear off the 1924 Dodge (awarded 
restoration of the year 2016/17) and almost complete 1929 Plymouth U. 

Anyone interested? 

Regards, Geoff Davidson  Braddon  
Phone:  6262 7786   Email: gsdavidson@grapevine.net.au 

 
 

FOR SALE 
 
2008 smart fortwo coupe 5 speed Seq. 62kw, turbo manual with soft 
touch auto.  Engine 3 cylinder petrol aspirated 1.0 litre. Model C451. 2 
door passenger seat coupe plus rear door to the boot and adjustable interior 
roof sun blind. I purchased the car new from Mercedes Benz in Canberra on 
23 October 2008. Build date July 2008, Compliance date September 2008.  It 
was built in France and I chose the yellow body colour with black trim. 
 
Current mileage is 48,934 km. The car has been driven locally in the Tuross 
Head - Moruya area and has always been used as the second car.  My current 
primary vehicle is a NissanX-Trail.   The car has been parked under cover in 
the garage since new.    NSW registration expires 20 October 2022; roadwor-
thy safety certificate is cur-
rent. 
 
I would be looking for $9,000 
as my sale price which is 
competitive with the range of 
2008 Smartfortwo cars adver-
tised currently on 
carsales.com 
Email:    
gwynmarion@gmail.com 
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FOR SALE – OTHER CLUBS PLEASE COPY 
(N.B. To enable vehicle for sale notices to be copied by clubs in other states, rego or chassis 
numbers may need to be included.) 
 
1955 ZA MG Magnette deep red in 
colour.  
Because of lack of garage space I am 
selling my Magnette asking $8000 
ono.  This vehicle is very reliable, it 
1622cc motor keeps up with modern 
traffic . the interior seats are in excel-
lent condition, the body paint is 
showing signs of wear.  
Contact Graham Gittins 
62515645 gittins@iinet.net.au  
 
 
Deceased Estate items for sale. All in good condition, with many in origi-
nal boxes: 
 
Garage (Stratco) 5m wide by 6.5m long. Erected 3 years ago. Side window 
and gutters available but never installed. Buyer to remove – structure bolted 
to slab.  
Ford TC Cortina many parts including bonnets doors etc. 
Ozito Jigsaw 
Shimano Air Driver 
Hitachi Angle Grinder 
SuperWorks Angle Grinder 
Makita Hammer Drill 
Makita 10mm Drill 
Bosch Drill Concrete/Steel 
Axle Stands – 3 
Air Power Staple Gun 
Ford Racing jacket 
Ryobi Back Pack Blower 42cc 
 
All reasonable offers considered. Contact Graham Waite 0412 627 437  
 
WANTED 
I am looking for a heater unit to suit my 1953 Triumph Mayflower.  
Please contact Graham Gittins 02 62515645  
or email: gittins@iinet.net.au 
 
LOCAL ADVERTISEMENTS ARE RUN FOR THREE MONTHS UNLESS YOU 
NOTIFY THE EDITOR TO CEASE BECAUSE OF SALE, ETC.  PLEASE ASK 
THE EDITOR IF YOU WANT TO CONTINUE LONGER. 
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Disclaimer: Opinions expressed in this Journal are not necessarily those of 
the Club or the Committee. Information supplied to the Editor for inclusion 
is published in good faith, therefore responsibility for its accuracy cannot 
be accepted. Materials are invited for inclusion in the Journal and should 
be forwarded to the Editor bearing the name and address of the writer. 
Materials submitted may be edited to improve clarity or for space 
purposes.  Owners of items listed for sale are responsible for compliance 
with the laws of the ACT.  CACMC accepts no liability for their condition or 
content. 

Copyright: Copyright for material published in this Journal is vested in the 
Canberra Antique and Classic Motor Club. Material may be reproduced in 
similar Journals in whole or in part,  with attribution to “The Colonial”. 

Guidelines for the use of  
ACT Concessionally Registered Vehicles  

 
The By-Laws are available on our club website for 
members to check if they are unsure of the rules. 
 
Please, if your car is registered through our Club, advise 
the Registration Officer if you are going to use your 
vehicle for an event not advertised in the Colonial.   
 

Bob Alexander phone 0417 880 064  
           or by email:  rjacgs@hotmail.com    

 
OR 

 
Think ahead and get your event listed in the Colonial.  
Attendance at charity events is NOT exempt from the 
rules and you must get it listed in the Colonial.    
Remember this also applies if you are going to an event 
with a one make club you belong to, but your car is 
registered through CACMC. 
 
Carry your Colonial with you or at least the relevant 
pages. 
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MEMBERSHIP FEES FROM 1 JULY 2020 
We operate on a financial year 

 
Single membership with Colonial by email    $40 
Single membership with printed Colonial      $60 

Family membership with Colonial by email    $45 

Family membership with printed Colonial      $65 

Non member subscription for Colonial           $25 

 

Membership may be paid with cash or cheque at a general meeting, cheque 
made out to CACMC and mailed to PO Box 3427, Manuka ACT 2603 or 

Direct Deposit to CACMC at Commonwealth Bank 

BSB 062 900  Account 2802 2621   (notify the Treasurer by email) 

 
BUSINESS RECOMMENDATION 
 
A member was very happy with the work done by this business: 
Canberra Vapour Blasting 
4/62 Maryborough Street,  FYSHWICK 
Phone 0402 779 738       www.canberravapourblasting.com.au 
 
 
 
Spotted Peter and Ann Toet 
on a Packard rally, staying at the 
same hotel as me at Mount  
Panorama. 
 
Our groups visited Abercrombie 
House on the same day. 



REMINDER 

We are obliged to keep our membership database with regard to vehicles on 
concessional registration, as up-to-date as possible. 
 
Members’ help is therefore required to do this.  Please advise the Membership 
Secretary, Richard Thwaites if: 
 
If you are taking a vehicle off ACT concessional registration. 
 
All new registrations need to be reported to the Club Registrar and the Mem-
bership Secretary.   
 
So if you are changing a vehicle from full registration to CRS  you will be hav-
ing it examined by one of our Club Examiners for suitability for CRS in partic-
ular with regard to modifications.  You can ask the Examiner to advise the 
Registrar and Membership Secretary or send off a quick email yourself.  You 
will find their details on pages 2 and 3.   Or text Bob Alexander on  
0417 880 064 and Richard Thwaites on 0414 241 079. 
 
Your help  is much appreciated. 
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ROADWAY MUFFLERS 

Phone 6251 5554 

2/10 Oatley Ct, Belconnen, ACT  2617 

Web: http://roadwaymufflers.rtrk.com.au 

To all our fellow CACMC members.  
We here at TYREPLUS PHILLIP would 
love you to let us look after your 
car mechanical and tyre require-
ments.  Pop in to see us at 6-8 
Botany Street in Phillip.  The BIG 
GREEN Building.  Mention you are a 
fellow member for a great deal 
obviously.  Can’t wait till we’re all 
back on the road.   

Robyn & Jeremy.  Phone us on 
6282 3410 
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This space available for an advertiser. 

 

$40 per annum in 11 issues of the Colonial. 

 

Ring or email the Editor or Treasurer please. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CLUB MERCHANDISE FOR SALE 

This is the Club  long sleeve chambray shirt, also available in short 
sleeve.  Check out the range with Norm Brennan, Shop Manager at 

the next meeting. 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chambray shirts are priced at $45 while Norm can get them on 
special and have the embroidery done for that price. 


